
 

LETTER from the PRESIDENT 

 
Dear Fellow Forum Members: 
 
As we head toward the New Year, it’s time to celebrate 
the successes of the past twelve months, reflect on the 
missteps in the hopes of learning from them, and of 
course, look to the future.  No doubt, The Forum had a 
fabulous 2016.  Supported by a strong Board of  
Directors, dedicated Committee members, and you, 
our faithful members, we accomplished much.  The Forum renewed its 
ties with its longtime members, welcomed a diverse group of new  
members, instituted a variety of inaugural programming opportunities,  
furthered interesting alliances with other dynamic organizations, and  
recommitted itself to the primacy of its mission – to increase the number 
of women at the highest echelons in the corporate, nonprofit and  
government sectors of the Greater Philadelphia region.       

  

As each of us contemplates our New Year’s resolutions, I am reminded of 
Eleanor Roosevelt’s quote, “You must do the thing you think you cannot 
do.”  I try to live this quote each day.  In doing so, in my moments of 
doubt, I push toward the unknown and unfamiliar.  More often than not, 
the moment of discomfort is followed by a wealth of opportunity that I was 
not able to foresee.  I invite you to join me in stepping outside of your 
comfort zones in 2017.  Like many of you, I have found that it is in facing 
that which we have not faced before, both professionally and personally, 
that we grow.  I garner the courage to take bold steps, in part because of 
the strength, warmth and camaraderie I see reflected in your faces each 
time I meet you on the street, at an event, or in a meeting.  So I say to you 
as you contemplate your 2017 goals, write a meaningfully sized check to 
support your favorite non-profit or political candidate, raise your hand for 
that tricky but visible assignment at your company, ask for the promotion 
and the raise, chase that public company board seat.  You can and you 
must do what you think you can’t.  You owe it to yourself and all of us.     

 
Blessings for a healthy, happy and prosperous New Year,  

Suzanne                             
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Winter 2016 Newsletter 



 

 

Fall 2016 Highlights — Leadership Breakfast and Women on Boards Report 
 
Our year of accomplishments, as Suzanne described in her letter above, was truly exemplified at 
the 2016 Leadership Breakfast.  In addition to enjoying increased attendance each year (nearly 700 
guests gathered in the Crystal Tea Room) on October 27

th
, this year has proven to be a year of  

several ‘firsts.’ 

 

2016 was the first time that we had not one, but two CEOs on the Leadership Breakfast agenda - 
Helena Foulkes, CEO of CVS Pharmacy was interviewed by Dr. Risa Lavizzo-Mourey, President 
and CEO of the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation.   

 

Also for the first time at the breakfast, along with PwC, we honored companies in the region that 
have 25% or more women on their boards with our “Champion of Board Diversity Award.” We  
invited all 19 of those companies to attend the breakfast, and more than half of those companies 
sent representatives.  They were thrilled to be recognized as we saluted them in front of our largest 
audience to date, and many of those same companies have spread the news about their  
recognition by The Forum at our Leadership Breakfast which is a win-win for us.  Thank you again 
to PwC for their serving as the strategic sponsor of our women on boards report. 

 

Our new Mayor, Jim Kenney, joined us and made brief remarks supporting the work of The Forum 
and also the importance of diversity at the top. He noted that in his own organization at City Hall, 
many of his top appointees are women, and reminded everyone in the room that when there is  
diversity at the top, it filters through the organization.  
 

Our public relations and social media efforts surrounding the release of the Women on Boards  
Report were the most successful to date.  We reached more than half a million people with our  
report results via articles from various news outlets (Philadelphia Inquirer, Philadelphia Business  
Journal, Philadelphia Tribune, Philadelphia Magazine) - that’s a 20% increase over last year; we 
nearly doubled the number of impressions made via Twitter (21,600 this year).  Probably most  
importantly, we engaged in conversations through social media with many of the larger companies 
that are featured in the report.  The report was distributed at the breakfast, as always, and we are 
now in the process of distributing it to influencers in the region.   

 

I am looking forward to keeping this terrific momentum going and encouraging companies to view 
this report as the catalyst for change. I continue to be inspired and energized by the remarkable 
women I have the privilege of working with everyday, and I am looking forward to what the New 
Year will bring! 

 

All of the best this holiday season and in 2017. 

Sharon 
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Letter from the Executive Director 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 The program offers powerful opportunities for networking as well as gathering and  
 The Forum Mentoring Program exposed me to such a diverse group of women that  

 

It is no surprise that as the pace of life quickens in the digital age, news is more easily read – and 
absorbed – when it is delivered in shorter bursts.  So, in an effort to keep members better informed 
and engaged, earlier this fall we developed The Weekly Digest.  Hopefully you are enjoying the new 
format, with shorter news pieces and photos, and Member News items which we can now publish in 
a timely fashion, rather than waiting for the quarterly updates. This will be the last edition of the 
longer-format Forum Newsletter.   
 

Please remember to submit your member news for The Weekly Digest.  

 

We will accept news on the following: 

●    Appointments and Elections 

●    Awards and Honors 

●    Business Moves and News 

●    Speeches and Publications 

 
If you would like to submit a news item, please email your photo and a brief description of your 
news to Julie Kaeli at juliekaeli@foew.com.  If your news fits the above criteria, it will appear in one 
of our Weekly Digests.  

Goodbye to The Forum Newsletter;  
Hello to The Weekly Digest! 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!  

Please join us in welcoming these women leaders who joined The Forum earlier this 
summer and fall. 
 

Ann T. Anthony      Yvette Bright 
Treasurer                Executive Vice President, Chief Operating Officer 
South Jersey Industries     Independence Blue Cross 
aanthony@sjindustries.com     Yvette_bright@yahoo.com    
 

Mary E. Ashenbrenner     Rochelle L. Cameron, CPA 
Senior Vice President and Wealth Director   Chief Executive Officer 
PNC Bank, Asset Management Group    Philadelphia International Airport 
Mary.Ashenbrenner@pnc.com     chellie6886@yahoo.com 
 
Marian Baldini       Eileen K. Cardile 
President/CEO       Senior Consultant 
KenCrest       Numerof & Associates 
mbaldini1@comcast.net                                             ekcardile47@gmail.com                              
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 The program offers powerful opportunities for networking as well as gathering and  
 The Forum Mentoring Program exposed me to such a diverse group of women that  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! (cont’d) 

Carrie Collins JD      Ania Mikson 
Chief Advancement Officer, Institutional  Advancement Senior Vice President of Human Resources  
Philadelphia College of Osteopathic Medicine  (PCOM) FS Investments 
carrieco@pcom.edu      ania.mikson@fsinvestments.com 
 

S. Jeanine Conley      Bernadine J. Munley 
Shareholder       Consultant and Strategic Advisor 
Littler        BJM Consulting 
jconley@littler.com      berniemunley@gmail.com 

 

Brenda Neal Dawson       Mary F. Platt, Esquire 
President/CEO       Counsel 
PathWays PA       Fineman Krekstein & Harris, P. C.  
bdawson@pathwayspa.org     mplatt@finemanlaw.com 
 
Dr. Nicolette DeVille Christensen     Rebecca Rhynhart 
President       Chief Administrative Officer 
Arcadia University      City of Philadelphia 
christen@arcadia.edu      rrhynhart@yahoo.com 
 

Whitney S. Kellett       Joyce E.A. Russell, Ph.D. 
Chief Information Officer     Dean, Villanova School of Business 
Aqua America, LLC      Villanova University 
wskellett@aquaamerica.com     joyce.russell@villanova.edu 
 
Adele Lindenmeyr      Joanne Ryder 
Dean, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences   Executive Vice President 
Villanova University      Chief Administration Officer 
adele.lindenmeyr@villanova.edu    Beneficial Bank 
        jryder@thebeneficial.com 

Sharmain Matlock-Turner     
President and Chief Executive Officer    Suzanne Schoch Rehl, Esquire 
Urban Affairs Coalition      President 
smturner@uac.org      The Schoch Foundation 
        ssrehlesq@netscape.net 

Christin McClave       
Chief People Officer       Carolyn P. Short 
Cardone Industries      Partner 
cmcclave@cardone.com     Reed Smith LLP 
        cshort@reedsmith.com 
Shannon McClure Roberts     
Partner        Joanne R. Soslow 
Reed Smith, LLP      Partner 
smcclure@reedsmith.com      Morgan Lewis 
        joanne.soslow@morganlewis.com 
Susan V. Metcalfe 
Litigation Partner      Arlene M. Yocum 
Duane Morris LLP      Executive Vice President, Managing Executive 
svmetcalfe@duanemorris.com     Customer, Employee and Strategic Director 
        PNC Bank, Asset Management Group 
        arlene.yocum1@gmail.com 
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MEET THE FORUM GATHERINGS  
January 11 — 8:00 a.m. — New Jersey Breakfast * 
Ponzio’s, 7 NJ Route 70, Cherry Hill, NJ 
 
January 20  — 8:00 a.m. —  Western Suburbs Breakfast *  
Malvern Buttery, 233 East King Street, Malvern, PA 
 
January 25 — 8:00 a.m. — Delaware County Breakfast * 
The Radnor Hotel, 591 East Lancaster Avenue, St. Davids, PA 
 
January 26— 8:30 a.m. — Center City Breakfast * 
Parc, 227 S. 18th Street, Philadelphia, PA 

 

*Fees collected at meeting.  RSVP to info@foew.com.        
             ___________________________________________________________________ 

                                            Affinity Group Meetings 

 

Entrepreneurial Affinity Group — March 22 — 8:00 AM — Location TBA 
Contact Gloria Rabinowitz to register. 

 

Food and Finance — 6:00 PM — Dates: February 1; May 3; August 2; November 1 
Location TBA 
Contact Rachel Cohen for more information. 

 
Suburban Book Club Dates:  January 17— 7:00 PM — Reviewing “ The Round House”  by 
Louisa Erdich — Viggiano’s, 16 East First Avenue, Conshohocken, PA 
Contact Shannon Breuer for more information. 

 
University City Book Club Dates: Meets on the fourth Monday of the month 
January 23; February 27; March 27; April 24; May 22; June 26 
Contact Andrea Kramer for more information. 

 
Transitions II — January 24 —  6:30 PM  
Contact info@foew.com for more information. 

      ___________________________________________________________________ 

Forum Member Events 

 

January 11, 2017 – Meet Your Forum Board – 6:00 – 7:00 PM 
Cozen O’Connor, One Liberty Place, 1650 Market Street, 28

th
 Floor, Philadelphia 

Registration link:  http://www.cvent.com/d/bvqrsb/4W  
 

January 18, 2017 – 2
nd

 President/CEO Roundtable Dinner – 5:30 – 7:30 PM 
For members who are Presidents/CEOs of 100+ employee organizations (for-profit or non-profit) 
Registration link:  http://www.cvent.com/d/yvqrww/4W                                                                    5 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR — UPCOMING EVENTS 
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DIGITAL EVOLUTION PARTNER 

 

 

 

 

“EXECUTIVE INSIGHTS PARTNER”  

 

 

  2016-2017 ANNUAL SPONSORS 

 

The Forum is able to continue to embrace meaningful programs and initiatives that align with our 
mission thanks to the extraordinary generosity of our sponsors. Please take a moment to review our 
annual sponsor list below.  If you would like information on how you or your company can become a  

Forum sponsor, please contact Sharon Hardy at sharonhardy@foew.com. 

ANNUAL SPONSORS 
 

“WOMEN UPFRONT” SPONSOR  
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MENTOR  SPONSOR  

 

 
 

 

 
ADVOCATE  SPONSORS                                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHANGE  AGENT  SPONSORS 
 

 



 

 

 

CHANGE  AGENT  SPONSORS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

    

 

PROMOTER SPONSORS 
Allied Universal Security Services 

Aqua America, Inc. 
Ballard Spahr LLP 

Bancroft 
Citrin Cooperman 
Ernst & Young LLP 

Firstrust Bank 
Janney Montgomery Scott LLC 

La Salle University 
The Leader’s Edge/Leaders By Design 

Main Line Health System  
McCausland & McCausland LLC 

Morgan Stanley Wealth Management - The Cohen & Sutcliffe Group 
The Penn Mutual Life Insurance Company 

The PFM Group 
Reed Smith LLP 

Saint-Gobain Corporation/CertainTeed Corporation 
Schnader Harrison Segal & Lewis LLP 
Stradley Ronon Stevens & Young LLP 

SugarHouse Casino 
Tierney Communications   

West Pharmaceutical Services 
Wiley Group 

 

Special thanks to our pro bono legal counsel, Blank Rome 
LLP 

______________________________________ 

FRIEND OF THE FORUM 

Firth Leadership Partners 

Jane Barr Horstman & Associates 
 


